
Environmental Protection Agency Meeting Notes 

Atrazine Registration Review 

EPA Office of Pesticide Programs and National Sorghum Producers 

July 27, 2022 / 2:00pm – 3:30pm 

Boston Harbor Conference room in EPA’s Ruckelshaus Conference Center / MS TEAMS 

Meeting Summary 

Staff from EPA’s Office of Pesticide Programs (OPP) met with representatives of the National 

Sorghum Producers (NSP) regarding proposed mitigation identified in the Proposed Revisions to the 

Atrazine Interim Registration Review Decision memorandum that was published in the docket on 

June 30, 2022. The discussion focused on the potential impacts of the proposed mitigation on 

sorghum growers. NSP provided several suggestions for refinements to the proposed mitigations that 

could reduce the impact on sorghum growers and plans to submit detailed comments in response to 

the proposed revisions memorandum. 

Meeting Participants 

EPA Office of Pesticide Programs 

Pesticide Re-evaluation Division (PRD) 

Kelly Sherman, Branch Chief, Risk Management and Implementation Branch III (RMIB III) 

Marianne Walters, Team Leader, RMIB III 

Alex Hazlehurst, Chemical Review Manager, RMIB III 

Environmental Fate and Effects Division (EFED) 

Dana Spatz, Branch Chief, Environmental Risk Branch III (ERB3) 

Gretchen Dykes, ERB3 

Jessica Joyce, ERB3 

Biological and Economic Analysis Division (BEAD) 

Neil Anderson, Deputy Director 

TJ Wyatt, Economist, Economic Analysis Branch (EAB) 

Brad Kells, Economist, EAB 

Elizabeth Karn, Biological Analysis Branch (BAB) 

Kelly Tindall, BAB 

National Sorghum Producers  

Joe Bischoff 

Tim Lust 



Craig Meeker 


